MINUTES OF THE 2009 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

OF THE WEST SUSSEX FUN RUN LEAGUE

HELD AT STEYNING AC ON 29 NOVEMBER 2009 AT 10.00am

www.westsussexfunrunleague.org.uk

	Present: All 17 clubs
Meeting chaired by Ray Chick
	Action

	
	

	Thanks were given to Steyning AC (Mike Miller) for making the clubhouse available and for the refreshments and to clubs for attending the meeting.
	

	
	Matters arising from previous AGM covered in items below
	

	1 
	Review of the Year
	

	
	As per the details attached to the agenda attendance at our runs was up slightly on 2008 .
	

	2 
	2010 Club Membership
	

	
	All 17 existing clubs confirmed membership although SWS future for 2011 is in doubt. The website provides details of how other clubs may join the League.
	

	3 
	2010 Event Calendar
	

	
	All clubs will organise one scoring event with the possible exception of the following:

· SWS may not hold their event in November; and

· HHH may organise a second scoring event in October at Hickstead (to be confirmed at half-yearly meeting). Also, consideration to be given to holding HHH event in March in 2011.

The calendar was agreed as per the website (Arena 80's event to be held in Hove Park), with the exception of the dates for the following:

· Saints and Sinners to look at changing their race from July to either June or August to ease congestion in July; and

· Lancing Eagles' event to take place in October at a date to be agreed.

In addition Chichester Runners offered to open up their Goodwood Cross Country Relays, held in October,  to the West Sussex Fun Run League. This was well received. It would not involve any additional marshals etc and car parking is not a problem. However, consideration may need to be given to the composition of teams and award of points so that a majority of WSFRL clubs could win. Details to be agreed at the 2010 half-yearly meeting. The whereabouts of the relay trophy last presented in 2004 to be ascertained.

NB: All entry forms and results should be forwarded to Jill Renson for insertion on to the League's website. All entry forms to include race organiser's name and address including e-mail address.
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	MINUTES OF THE 2009 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING (continued)
	Action

	4 
	Contact List
	

	
	No changes were required to the copy already on the web-site. A list of other non League Sussex club contacts was distributed.
	

	5 
	Accounts for the year 
	

	
	These showed a small deficit for the year of £28.27 (2008 –  surplus £44.42) and an accumulated surplus, represented by the bank balance at HSBC, of £1,047.14 (2008 – £1,075.41).
	

	6 
	Club membership fees for 2010
	

	
	Subscriptions were agreed at £55 per club (2009 - £55).  Fees due on 1 January to be paid to Ray Chick.
	BHR/FF/HHH/WS GRR/LAC/SWS

	7 
	2010 event entry fees
	

	
	Reaffirmed at £2 adults/50p juniors in advance.  Juniors to pay 50p only if they run in separate junior events.  Entry fees on day to be set by individual clubs, but capped at £5.  

Clubs to use Universal Entry Forms wherever possible and e-mail them to race organisers. 

Fees for 2011 to be agreed at half-yearly meeting in 2010 as certain clubs issue their entry forms before AGM.
	
All clubs


All clubs

R L Chick

	8 
	Equipment
	

	
	Existing equipment was agreed to be adequate.  It was agreed that any new bibs required would be bought by individual clubs as required (£1 each from the £ shop).  List of clubs using equipment shown on race calendar. 
	All clubs

Appropriate clubs

	9 
	Scoring system for 2010
	

	
	The existing scoring system was agreed as follows:

Seniors (participation points up to 25 seniors in total)

· Men – bands of 20

· Ladies – bands of 10 

Juniors (participation points up to 15 juniors in total)

· Boys – bands of 2 (not 3 as previously)  

· Girls  – bands of 2  

Where possible scores should be available on Excel spreadsheets within 10 days of event to enable them to be put on League's website.  Results must show individual runner points and should be e-mailed, along with club race positions to club representatives and the League's statistician, Phil McErlain.

Jill Renson has an Excel template for race results, she will see if it can go on the web-site. Alternatively, she will see if it can be e-mailed to any interested club reps. If it cannot, clubs may get a copy of the template by giving Jill a memory stick at a future race.  Entrants' names, clubs, running numbers and positions need to be entered by race organisers. Provided details are in Excel, Jill is willing to score the event if this cannot be managed by any club.
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	MINUTES OF THE 2009 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING (continued)
	Action

	10 
	League Co-ordinator 
	

	
	Ray Chick was thanked and re-elected. 
	

	11 
	League Statistician
	

	
	Phil McErlain of Arunners was appointed the new statistician. Thanks to Jill Renson for all her help in scoring events in 2009.
	


	11 a
	Web-site manager
	

	
	Jill Renson was thanked and re-elected. Provisional event results should be e-mailed to Jill as soon as possible. A couple of photographs, if possible should also be sent. Also, it is imperative that final race results are e-mailed to Jill.
	

All clubs

	12 
	WSFRL handbook update
	

	
	Amended club details to be e-mailed to Jill Renson for incorporation on to website.

The guidance for scoring events contained in the handbook should be used by all clubs to ensure, so far as possible, that the events are scored correctly.
	
All clubs

J Renson/
R L Chick

	13 
	Cheque signatories
	

	
	Existing cheque signatories confirmed.
	

	14 
	Any other business
	

	
	· Scores: A reminder - scores should be issued within 10 days of event.

· Communication: Agendas and minutes of meetings  to be placed on web-site in future for downloading. Jill Renson to advise clubs by e-mail or attach documents to e-mail as she sees fit.

· Results: – A reminder – individual points per runner to be shown on results.

· Changes to runners names on the day of an event: – A reminder please ensure that if substitutions to runners names are made on the day that only male numbers are substituted for other male runners and similarly only female numbers are substituted for other female runners, ideally using the universal form.

· Course risk assessments: It is recommended that all events should be risk assessed at the planning stage of the race, including consideration of the Disability Act. A copy of the risk assessment should be on display at race headquarters. A brief checklist as an initial guide will be on the website imminently although recourse to English Athletics website is recommended.

· First aid: It is recommended that first aid facilities are available at all events, the extent depending on the severity of the course.  First aid should be available at the finish. [St Johns Ambulance do their own risk assessment to determine where facilities should be available.]
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	MINUTES OF THE 2009 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING (continued)
	Action

	15 
	Presentation of annual awards
	

	
	Most points, Seniors - The Norman Crook Memorial Trophy was presented to Steyning AC for the fourth consecutive year.  Worthing & District Harriers were second (2008– 3rd) and Arunners were third (2008 - 7th).

Most points, Juniors - The Junior Cup was presented to Worthing & District Harriers also for the fourth consecutive year.  Arunners were second (2008-11th) and Fittleworth Flyers were third (2008 – 2rd).

Most improved club, Seniors - the banner was presented for the third year in succession to Arunners (up 221 points), Southwick Strollers were second and Worthing Striders third.

Most improved club, Juniors - this banner was presented also to Arunners (up 182 points), Worthing & District Harriers were second and Haywards Heath Harriers third. 
	

	16 
	Dates of next meetings
	

	
	Half yearly meeting - in Portslade Community College Sports Centre after PHH run (11 April 2010) to include a discussion on getting a better distribution of events in 2011.

AGM – date to be agreed at half –yearly meeting to avoid other race fixtures.

The AGM then closed.
	All club

All clubs


